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Statement by the Caribbean Community 

Sub-Committee A

September 22, 2005

Salutations:

Mr. Chairman – may I take this opportunity to congratulate you on your election to the chairmanship of this important sub-committee.

Congratulations also to the Working Group on Internet governance on its report. I would also like to extend sincere thanks to you Mr. Chairman for the “Food for thought” document.  Both of these papers provide an excellent framework for discussion.

Mr. Chairman,

The Caribbean Community embraces the statements made by Barbados, Trinidad & Tobago and Jamaica and the statement made on behalf of GRU-LAC

CARICOM reiterates its support for: 

· the continued commitment to and respect for the Declaration of Principles (DoP) and the Plan of Action (PoA) by all WSIS stakeholders; 

· the core focus of Phase II to be on the implementation of the Plan of Action  and follow-up including through the promotion of partnerships between stakeholders, including inter-governmental organisations;

· the continued participation of all WSIS stakeholders, including representatives of Civil Society and the Private Sector, in and after the process; 

· a multi-stakeholder approach  to governance  of the Internet

As the social and economic impacts of ICTs and the Internet continue to emerge, CARICOM Member States are moving swiftly to capitalise on the opportunities being presented. Governments and other stakeholders recognise the need to rapidly build new capabilities for producing, accessing and effectively utilising these technologies.

If our involvement in the WSIS process to date appears to be less than optimal - it should not be interpreted as a lack of interest or support but should rather be understood in the context of the (significant) challenges faced by most developing countries today – that being, the need to constantly prioritise critical development issues and also the need to allocate limited resources between the competing development demands and the demands of emerging information economy.   

However, we remain acutely aware that the achievement of the Millennium Development Goals is inextricably linked to the success of this WSIS process and the implementation of the Plan of Action.  
With regard to Internet governance, specific concerns of the Caribbean Community include:

· Provision of adequate affordable access to the Internet backbone

· Use and Misuse of the Internet – issues which been subject to much debate over the past few years

· Logical infrastructure issues ( Intellectual property rights, copyright, dispute resolution, settlement issues, digital signatures)

· Digitisation and Preservation of local content

· Capacity Building

· Need for adequate resources (technical and financial)

· Transparent Governance of the Internet 

There is a lot of work and discussion before us if we are to achieve everything we have set out to do.  The CARICOM Community herein reaffirms its support in cementing the new information & communication environment for the benefit of the people of the world. May I remind us that ICTs are not only about Tools and processes but mainly about the benefits to people.   

In closing, The Region is very aware that the best laid plans are only achieved through tremendous human sacrifice and commitment.  

We therefore commit fully our support to this process and to the implementation of the Plan of Action in order to hasten our advance to the Information Society.
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